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SAUGUS FINANCE COMMITTEE
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TOWN HALL CONFERENCE ROOM

The regular meeting of the Finance Committee was held on Wednesday evening, 

April 26, 2017, at 7:00 P.M. in the Town Hall Conference Room.
Members present: Kenneth DePatto, Chairman; Theresa Katsos, Carl Mirabello, Steve Horlick; Ron Jepson; George DeDomenico, Vice-Chairman, Steve DiVirgilio
Chairman’s Update:  Continuing with budget review and we are right on schedule and thanks everyone for their attendance. Tonight we will go over water and sewer enterprise funds and possibly take votes on the revolving funds. Chairman DePatto states he is going away May 11 -17th   and will not be here for 17th meeting. Committee agrees to move that meeting to the 18th.  Mr. Jepson asks what will be on the agenda. Chairman DePatto says probably annual warrant, probably not budget and not water/sewer rates. The clerk will post for Thursday and if we don’t have any work we will cancel. Chairman DePatto states that the article from the schools regarding all-day kindergarten has nothing to do with the Finance Committee. He is also checking on Article 26 regarding the pension board COLA increase request. He is checking with Town Counsel as to whether or not the Finance Committee needs to take a vote on that. We are on a schedule to be fully funded, and if they increase that, things change.
Absent from the Meeting, Lou Rossi, Frank Perella
Approval of Minutes: N/A
Managers Update: N/A
Water Enterprise

Salaries- down a little, we must have had some personnel changes, everything appears to be level funded.

Expenses- Chairman DePatto asks about repair and maintenance of meters. We put those meters in 10 years ago… what’s the life expectancy? Mr. Crabtree replied DPW says we are at the life end of those meters and there is newer technology. If we go to another program, we are looking at replacing a certain amount of commercial ones right now for our heavier users.
Professional litigation- Mr. Crabtree says that is used for some of the issues we have with response that have been allocated to that account. We have a couple of ongoing issues there.
Chairman DePatto says basically level funded more or less.
MWRA went up 1% and that is the majority of the increase. That is the lowest we have gone up in a long time. Mr. Crabtree says there is some risk involved when we follow there estimate recommendation and sometimes puts a burden on us at the end of the year.
Ms. Katsos comments that the railroad easements seem to be going up a bit. Ms. Matarazzo comments that she is looking at the sewer page, your pages may have been backwards in the book. Mr. Crabtree did indicate that those increases are out of the Town’s control.
Capital outlay is at $85,000. We must be purchasing a piece of equipment.
Principal Long Term Debt – Chairman DePatto asks is that the loan that we get from them. Mr. Crabtree says yes. 
Mr. Jepson says the equipment has been well used for years. Mr. Crabtree says we are on a program now where we are replacing them. Chairman DePatto says they have done their diligence maintaining these vehicles. Mr. Horlick adds that maybe we can get an updated vehicle and equipment list so we can see what is aging and know what to expect needs replacing.
Transfer on the general fund, the indirect costs. That’s a breakdown we will get later.

Mr. DeDomenico refers back to LTD interest and principal. Why is there a difference between the 814K in budget, but says what’s due is 839K. Chairman DePatto responds that there are a couple of accounts. One is at 2% and one is at 0% interest. Mt. Crabtree adds that those programs only allow us to replace certain types of pipes. Ms. Matarazzo comments that these should tie in together, but she will find out why and look into it. She thinks it should be the 839K figure.
Mr. DiVirgilio asks if the water rate increases that were voted last year go into effect July 1st. Mr. Crabtree said yes.

Sewer Enterprise
Salaries- basically level funded

Mr. Mirabello asks what the difference between differential shift and differential license is. Mr. Crabtree said differential shift is when they work up at a different pay grade for coverage. Ms. Matarazzo explains differential license is the pay they get for having different licenses they are required to have.
Mr. DeDomenico asks how many employees there are. Mr. Crabtree says 3 full time employees.
Mr. DiVirgilio asks what the trend in overtime is. Mr. Crabtree replies that last year the actuals were $63,000 so this year we budgeted $65,000.
Expenses on sewer appear to be less than level funded. 
Mr. Mirabello asks about expenses for water and sewer with the new development going up on Route 1.  Mr. Crabtree says that he does not foresee any unplanned expenses. Part of their approval process is infrastructure requirements for water and sewer.

Mr. Jepson asks for detail on the O&M expenses and asks what the Town Manager expects going forward. Mr. Crabtree replied that the $85,000 is for meter readers. Chairman DePatto believes that the cost of those meters should be shared by water and sewer. It was agreed upon that it would be split 50-50 between the two. Mr. Crabtree will check on that. Mr. DiVirgilio asked if the $85,000 was the whole cost. Mr. Crabtree replied that it was just for phase 1. Mr. DePatto added that the equipment lasts for ten years. Mr. DiVirgilio asks why we aren’t financing this and buying all of them to save some money. Mr. Crabtree said in his conversations with the DPW Director, it made more sense to do this in phases. There are some that need to be done right away because they are not reading correctly. Mr. Jepson asks how much of the $85,000 is actually going towards the meters. Mr. Crabtree replied he would find out the answer to that. Some of the money in there is for newer hydrants.
Mr. DeDomenico adds that at some point we are going to have gone through a wholesale replacement of these meters. Has any data been developed that captures the numbers or order of magnitude? Mr. Crabtree replies that he knows that the DPW Director has been looking at that data.
Chairman DePatto asks Mr. Crabtree to get the information on the $62,000 for capital outlay. 

Interest LTD- some of our projects are kicking in.
What’s the bond anticipated note? Ms. Matarazzo will get that information.
Mr. Horlick asks about the program under the ACO order. Mr. Crabtree says that has come in under the amount expected. Mr. DeDomenico asks if there is a long term plan that we can take a look at. Mr. Crabtree replied there is a 5 year plan we are recasting now and we can discuss that when we meet with the Abrahams Group to discuss the rates.
Article 10: To see if the Town will vote to reauthorize a revolving fund for the purpose of supporting recreational programs for the community. Established fees will be used for the operating expenses in connection with maintaining these programs.
Ms. Katsos makes the motion to recommend. Chairman DePatto seconds the motion. Motion passes 7-0.

Article 11: To see if the Town will vote to reauthorize a revolving fund for the purpose of supporting the water system cross-connection program. Established fees will be used for the operating expenses in connection with maintaining the program as mandated by the Department of Environmental Protection.

Ms. Katsos makes the motion to recommend. Chairman DePatto seconds the motion. Motion passes 7-0.

Article 12: To see if the Town will vote to reauthorize a revolving fund for the purpose of supporting programs and activities at the Senior Center. Established fees will be used for the operating expenses in connection with maintaining these programs.

Ms. Katsos makes the motion to recommend. Chairman DePatto seconds the motion. Motion passes 7-0.

Article 13: To see if the Town will vote to reauthorize a revolving fund for the purpose for supporting the Senior Lunch Program. Established fees will be used for the operating expenses in connection with maintaining this program.

Ms. Katsos makes the motion to recommend. Chairman DePatto seconds the motion. Motion passes 7-0.

Article 14: To see if the Town will vote to reauthorize the revolving fund for the purpose of supporting the Town of Saugus Compost Program. Established fees will be used for the operating expenses in connection with maintaining this program.

Ms. Katsos makes the motion to recommend. Chairman DePatto seconds the motion. Motion passes 7-0.

Meeting adjourned
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